PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF LAKE TRAVIS REGULAR SESSION MEETING NOVEMBER 20, 2022

Elders present: Larry Foster, Lynn Fisher, Chrystie Thrasher, Terry McKetta, Mary Margaret MacMillan. Absent: Steve Gottlieb

A quorum was declared.

Rev. Barden opened the meeting with prayer at 2:04 pm following a presentation by Emily Bhandari regarding local demographics and how to grow the membership at PCLT.

Committee Reports

Reports are attached to these minutes.

Moderator's Report

Thirty-five gift cards have been distributed to Hudson Bend residents for their use over Thanksgiving.

Finance

Pledge requests will go out in two weeks.

Jack Barden, Larry Foster and Mary Margaret MacMillan met with officials of Keystone Bank. PCLT will likely move financial accounts to Keystone and will request a motion to authorize the change and approve signatories on the accounts at a called Session meeting.

Hospitality

Terry McKetta has made arrangements for refreshments after the Quintet360 concert on Dec. 11.

Larry and Helen Foster will tentatively host a caroling party at their home on Dec. 18. The Fosters will provide the main course and PCLT members will bring side dishes. Hospitality will coordinate invitations sent via USPS and email. This will be a PCLT event, with information provided in the newsletter.

New Business

The Musicians Woodshed will hold a recital at PCLT on Dec. 2 from 6-9 pm. There will be no reception. PCLT will receive a fee of \$150/hr. Terry McKetta will open and close the church for the concert.

There is no additional word from Acton Academy about using our building.

There will be further discussion of meeting with Bee Cave City Council about temporary signage about events at PCLT

The meeting was adjourned with prayer at 2:45 pm.

Mary Margaret MacMillan, Clerk

Rew. John H. Barden, Moderator